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Spiritual Thought   

"We are not for names, nor men, nor titles of Government, nor are we for this party nor against the other… but we are for justice and mercy and truth and peace and true freedom".                                             EDWARD BURROUGH, QUAKER,  (1634–1663)

Recent Events

Top of the South Meeting at Blenheim, December 8th 2024
Christine and Elizabeth joined Jude Zwanikken and Kate Burns from Golden Bay and Joanna Hepburn, Brian and Miriam Mcnamara from Marlborough at the cool, calm home of Jos Rossel.  (well, the dogs weren’t entirely calm).  We talked about Christmases past and the importance of connection, and for some, the importance of tradition.  The food was a lovely surprise – which seems to be normal for Top of the South.  Thank you, Jos for hosting such a pleasant gathering.  
Two Quaker Events held at Elma Turner Library

Phillida Bunkle gave a very well-received talk on American Quaker women campaigning against slavery and racism following the American Civil War.
Jan and Lizi put on an exhibition at the Elma Turner Library showing the history of Quakers of Aotearoa through various media, including the embroidery panels, which were a very popular exhibit – for the history they told and the care taken in their design and working.  Lizi curated the whole exhibition – but she needed Jan for the ladder...
Regular Event

Several Friends take part in the weekly March for an end to the Genocide in Gaza.  This usually takes place on Saturday mornings, 10.30, at 1903 Square and Friends carry the Peace Banner.  In fact, Attending Friends have met up with non-attending Friends on the March and we all share ‘banner duties’.
 
News of and for Friends  
Lizi is taking a break from Grannie duties while her Grandchildren take off for a holiday.  She will be painting and gardening while she has her time to herself.  She and Phillida are also working on the submission to the Treaty Principles Bill with Peter.
Kataraina is contributing to the work Peter is doing on the Treaty Principles Bill.  She is also doing lots of reading while the weather is so hot – and catching up with friends.
Christabel is dealing with a health issue at the moment but working on her writing on good days.
Jo and Chris Appleton have moved into their own home at 12 Lucy Murcott Place, Stoke, 7011
Gwen – “Some of my whanau will come for the holidays.  My daughter Hanna, husband Doug, daughter Fifi and dog Snoop have already arrived. Aren't I lucky? More will come later in the month. I've been mailbox leafleting the catchment of Fairfield House informing people of the upcoming events of theatre (Macbeth), music and comedy.   And I seem to be signing endless petitions and writing submissions relating to the appalling things the present three-headed taniwha of Aotearoa is doing. Also doing what I  can with gardening, often with help from Paul and John D.”  Season’s greetings from Gwen.
Lawrence and Marie are away for a few weeks, visiting family in Auckland and Northland.  Their son had his 50th birthday and it was an opportunity for all the siblings to gather, including daughter Ruth from Australia.  L and M are still adjusting to the idea of having a fifty-year-old son.  Lawrence has bought yet another old radio (like the one his parents had), and they have collected it from Kerikeri.  There is a plan to bring it to Nelson.  In Auckland, he attended a rare face to face meeting of Engineers for Social Responsibility, which has been making submissions to government on climate policy.
 
Peter has been busy on the YM team writing a draft submission to the Government's Justice Select Committee opposing the Treaty Principles Bill. The YM Standing Committee is now considering the draft, and no doubt will make changes and give it eventual approval (hopefully) for sending to the Justice Select Committee. 
In the meantime, Peter is attempting to guage the level of the threat to our community that the Bill poses, for instance, just as an indicator, the Hobson's Pledge Facebook page has 13,000 followers, and many of the posts on it feature hundreds, and sometimes towards a thousand, comments! If you know of other such indicators, please contact Peter: PeterMKemp@gmail.com

Clive is finding the codling moth having a bumper year in his apples – disappointing.
James Chappell celebrated his 90th Birthday on Sunday 8 December.  John D took him to lunch in the week and Abbeyfield held a gathering on the day.
John D  will be taking an overseas friend touring around parts of the South Island in early January and heading to the North Island in February.
Christine is one of the team upgrading the Quaker website ready for migration.

DIARY OF EVENTS:    
  
 
Sunday 15th December, 12.30 pm – the venue for a Christmas get-together has been switched to the Meeting House after Meeting for Worship.

Wednesday 18 December, 7pm to 9pm, Meeting House Home Discussion: Opposing the Treaty Principles Bill: Confidence building for Submissions. 

The government's Justice Committee is now accepting submissions from the public and from organisations on the proposed Treaty Principles Bill.

The closing date for submissions is January 7.

Our national organisation (Quakers Aotearoa Yearly Meeting) is preparing a submission opposing the Bill.
Alongside this, Yearly Meeting is encouraging Quakers from all around the country to make individual submissions.

To help this process, we will hold a confidence building session on Wednesday 18th December at the Meeting House in Nile Street, beginning 7pm.  Please come and pool your wisdom! If you have questions, please email Peter Kemp on petermkemp@gmail.com.

Friday December 20th, date, time and venue to be advised Mark Michaelis, visiting his father John, will speak on Generous Giving.  Contact John if you are interested in attending.
____________________________________________________________________
A poem:
The Peace of Wild Things - Wendell Berry

When despair for the world grows in me
and I wake in the night at the least sound
in fear of what my life and my children’s lives may be,
I go and lie down where the wood drake
rests in his beauty on the water, and the great heron feeds.
I come into the peace of wild things
who do not tax their lives with forethought
of grief. I come into the presence of still water.
And I feel above me the day-blind stars
waiting with their light. For a time
I rest in the grace of the world, and am free.

_______________________________________________________
Deadline for next Newsletter   Our Newsletter is a way to share our lives – to help build our Quaker community. Thanks to everyone who has sent contributions. Please consider sending in your news, a book review, a quote that speaks to you…. Send newsletter items for the February Newsletter to Christine at c.gillespie@xtra.co.nz by January 15th.
_______________________________________________________________
WEBSITE MIGRATION UPDATE – DECEMBER 2024

Dear Friends,
Here is a brief update on the Quakers.nz website migration.
The technical aspects of the migration and build are mostly complete. This includes migration scripts, creating group structures for Monthly Meetings and Quaker Meetings for Worship, building customised pages like My Account, News & Events etc.
Once the existing web site change freeze starts on 1 December, the final migration of data will be done, which will allow new page features to be created from existing data and additional material that has been pre-prepared. Individual user profiles will still be able to be updated, with a final migration shortly before we go live.
Web site appearance and theming has been widely discussed between the developers, Website Oversight (WOC), Website Technical Services (WTST) and Outreach (YMOC) committees. We have signed off the Home page and menu structure, which together set the tone for much of the rest of the web site. Our intent has been to create a site that is distinctively from Aotearoa, easy to understand, and which provides ready answers to the questions that enquirers ask.
We are now looking towards the final stages of the migration, which will run from December to February. Once the website is working, and the appearance/theming is applied, a lot of testing and checking will be needed.
While much of the maintenance of pages will be very similar, there are additional features like image galleries and expanding sections that will be new. As planned, the creation of Minutes and Appointments will be different, and hopefully easier to maintain and use. We will need to update documentation to work with the features on the new site.
We will also start with internal training for WTST, WOC and YMOC to bring ourselves up to speed on the changes between Drupal 7 and Drupal 10. We’ll follow that with training material and sessions for User Data Managers and User Support Friends, then for Monthly Meeting and YM Committee users. We also plan to reintroduce “Burning Questions” to assist all users with Q&A sessions.
The next three months will be busy! Please bear with us as we navigate through the challenges of the finalisation of the new web site. We will aim to provide direct updates to Monthly Meetings and YM Committees in late January and February.
Robin Watts
On behalf of the Website Migration team.
**************************************

Calendar:
2nd Sunday:   Meeting for Worship, 10am, Family Service Centre, Talbot St.       Motueka   
 
3rd Wednesday: Home Discussion Group, 7pm – 8.45pm. Topic & venue tba  
  
Children are welcome at all Meetings for Worship and activities will be provided for them.
_______________________________________________________________


